
 

Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula 
Council Meeting Highlights 

November 14, 2023 
 
The following is a summary of the proceedings of the Council Meeting held on 
November 14, 2023: 

• Council approved the minutes of the Council Meeting from October 23, 2023. 
• A Public Meeting was held for Zoning By-law Amendment Z-2023-076 (Sharma).  

o Council approved Zoning By-law Amendment Z-2023-076 and the 
necessary by-law will be forwarded to Council for adoption at a 
subsequent Council Meeting. 

• Council received a delegation from the Bruce Peninsula Health Foundation and 
Brightshores Health System regarding a request for funding. 

• Council received a delegation from Wes Rydall regarding the Lion’s Head Arena 
Project.  

• Council awarded an agreement for the provision of cellular devices and services 
to Rogers Communications Inc. commencing on December 1, 2023, for a period 
of 3 years. 

• Council awarded the contract for Supply, Installation, and Support of Cloud 
Hosted Telephony System to Infinity Network Solutions Inc. in the amount of 
$10,4000 (excluding HST) for implementation plus the cost of hardware and 
regular servicing fees.  

• Council received a report from the Public Works Manager regarding the 
2023/2024 Winter Control Handbook. 

• Council received a report from the Fire Chief regarding the Community 
Emergency Preparedness Grant. 

o Council supported the grant application for a Remotely Piloted Aircraft 
System (RPAS) program. 

• Council received a report from the Chief Building Official regarding a By-law to 
provide for Licensing, Regulating, and Governing Food Truck Businesses.  

o It was noted that the report will be placed on NBP Let’s Talk for Public 
Comment until November 27, 2023.  

o It was further noted that a subsequent report will be brought back to 
Council on December 11, 2023. 



• Council approved the proposed 2024 Budget Timetable.  
•  Council directed staff to proceed to a Public Meeting to receive comments 

regarding the draft Procedural By-law.  
• Council directed staff to submit to the County of Bruce Planning and Economic 

Development Department, the Municipality’s comments to a severance of 25 
Simpson Avenue to create a 7-lot subdivision. 

• Council supported holding a Public Meeting on Monday, November 27, 2023, at 
1:00 p.m. with respect to the proposed amendments to the Municipality’s Fees 
and Charges By-law.  

• Council received approved Accounts Payable Voucher for October 2023, in the 
amount of $1,637,131.06. 

• Deputy Mayor, Rod Anderson, commented regarding an exercise involving the 
Lindsay Tract Fire Emergency Scenario held by Fire Chief, Jack Burt, on 
November 2, 2023.  

o It was noted that the scenario demonstrated a comprehensive overview of 
a potential forest fire emergency and the associated responses within 
the Municipality. 

• Mayor McIver noted that he attended the grand opening of the Tobermory 
Daycare.  

o He further noted that the new facility demonstrates a key component of 
the community. 

• The Council meeting scheduled for Monday, December 18, 2023, was cancelled. 
• Council received several correspondence items as information.  
• Council supported a resolution from the Municipality of West-Grey regarding 

Childcare availability in Ontario. 
• Council supported a resolution from the Town of Rainy River regarding Water 

Treatment Training Opportunities. 
• Council supported a resolution from the Township of Clearview regarding 

Municipal Codes of Conduct. 
• Council supported a resolution from the Town of Huntsville regarding Floating 

Accommodations.  
• Council supported a resolution from the Town of Parry Sound regarding 

Automated Speed Enforcement systems.  
• Council directed a correspondence item to the Public Works Department 

regarding Cape Hurd area speed reduction requests. 
• Council directed the Parks and Facilities Manager to work with the Lion’s Head 

Friendship Club in keeping them abreast of the Arena upgrades.  
• Council approved a Confirmatory By-law. 
• Following Closed Session, Mayor McIver advised that Council approved the 

minutes of September 11, 2023, Closed Session meeting and the CAO provided 
a verbal update with regards to 360-Degree Performance Review for a Municipal 
staff member. 
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